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TOPIC: University of Baltimore: Master of Professional Studies in Justice Leadership and Management 
 
COMMITTEE: Education Policy and Student Life 
 
DATE OF COMMITTEE MEETING: June 3, 2014 
 
SUMMARY:  The proposed Master of Professional Studies in Justice Leadership and Management 
(MPS-JLM will develop students’ leadership and management knowledge and skills.  The program will 
be a new specialized degree for our state and for the field of criminal justice.  The degree will target 
professionals working in the field and allow them to compete for promotions and career opportunities in 
government and private-sector corporations in the areas of criminal justice and security leadership, 
management, and accountability. 
 
The workforce demand for an increase in the number of hires and promotions in the criminal justice 
system surpasses the number of qualified workers.  The U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics show a steady 10 
percent growth rate in the field of criminal justice in the areas of law enforcement, corrections, probation, 
parole and forensic science at the state, local, and federal government level through at least 2018.  
Interviews and surveys were conducted with organizational leaders throughout the region to determine the 
level of demand for a professional studies degree in justice leadership and management.  The results 
indicate unanimous support and stress the need for a specialized program for professionals in the field and 
the need for leadership and management knowledge and skill, especially as the system experiences the 
effects of the large number of anticipated retirements. 
 
The MPS-JLM program is a 30-credit curriculum with ten required core courses that will be offered as a 
15-month cohort program and initially offered only at the Universities at Shady Grove.  The location of 
the USG campus provides access to the professionals in the field employed at such agencies as the 
headquarters of Maryland State Police, County and City Police Departments in the surrounding area, as 
well as the Bureau of Federal Prisons, federal and state courts and a number of related correctional 
institutions and agencies.  
 
ALTERNATIVE(S): The Regents may not approve the program or may request further information. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  No additional funding is necessary.  The program will be supported through tuition. 
 
CHANCELLOR’S RECOMMENDATION:  That the Committee on Education Policy and Student Life 
recommend that the Board of Regents approve the proposal from the University of Baltimore to offer the 
Master of Professional Studies in Justice Leadership and Management. 
 
 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: Approval 

 
DATE: June 3, 2014 

 
BOARD ACTION: 

  
DATE: 

 
SUBMITTED BY:  Joann Boughman         301-445-1992             jboughman@usmd.edu 
   




















	UB - Program Proposal - MPS in Justice Leadership Management - UB - Cover Sheet
	UB - Program Proposal - MPS in Justice Leadership Management - UB - Proposal

